
December 11, 2023 
 
 
To:  Parents/Guardians/ Grade 12 Students, 
  

Re: January Provincial Grade 12 Exams and Semester 1 Kelvin  Exams 
  

Before the semester comes to a close, Kelvin grade 12 students will participate in provincial exams in 
January 2024. Students enrolled in English, Français (French Immersion) and Mathematics (Applied, 
Essentials, Precalculus) in semester 1 have been registered for the provincial exams. Provincial exams 
account for 20% of a student’s final grade and the provincial exam result is indicated on report cards 
and transcripts.   
  

The provincial exam schedule is as follows: 
 
English Language Arts  Tuesday, January 9th—all morning   
Wed.—Fri., January 10th—12th—one hour each day during English class 
 
French Language Arts (French Immersion students only) 
Wednesday, January 10th—one hour during French class 
Monday, January 15th—Slots B and C  
Tuesday, January 16th—all morning  
 
Mathematics 
Applied—Tuesday, January 23rd—all morning 
Essentials—Wednesday, January 24th—all morning 
Pre-Calculus—Thursday, January 25th—all morning 
 
 
Grade 12 ELA , FLA  and Math teachers have already begun discussions and preparations for the 
exams. We expect that students continue to attend classes on a consistent basis to work in their 
classrooms with their teachers. Engagement and preparation will help prepare students so they are 
confident and are able to perform to the best of their abilities.  Depending on what courses your child is 
taking and the date(s) of the scheduled provincial exams, your child will be excused from their other 
non-provincial exam courses. The library is open as a quiet, study area for students.  
 

 
Kelvin Exam Week takes place Friday, January 25 to Thursday, February 1st.   
Grade 12 students taking sciences courses (biology, chemistry and physics) will write these exams in 
the gymnasium during exam week. There will not be any regular classes at Kelvin during exam week. 
The library will be open for students to access during exam week for a quiet study space. The cafeteria 
and its services will be closed. Students are only permitted in the building during their scheduled exams 
or should they choose to access the study spaces provided. Kelvin’s January exam schedule will be 
posted on January 8th. There is a school closure on Friday, February 2nd and Semester 2 begins on 
Monday, February 5th.   
  
  

Outside of regular classroom instruction, Kelvin has additional math support to help our students 
prepare for exams, develop better understanding of course outcomes and complete assignments. 
  

Math Resource Center is available Monday—Friday 12:30—1:10 in Room 41. 
The Math Resource Center is supported each day by Kelvin Math teachers and trained peer tutors. 
  
  

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher.   
  

Sincerely,  
  

Kelvin Administration  


